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To:
        All One-Stop Center Operators

From:        Don Walker, AWI Program Manager

Date:
      October 6, 2004

Re:
     Wagner Peyser – Job Bank Procedures
During the last few months several questions and issues have been raised regarding Job Bank procedures. The purpose of this memo is to clarify some of these procedures. 

· Job Order Consolidation – It has been the practice of the Job Bank to consolidate multiple job orders when any or all of the following conditions existed regarding job orders: job titles were similar, ONET codes were not identified, job descriptions were the same, wages were not identified, the job contact, telephone number, fax number, or closing dates were the same for multiple job orders. Since One-Stops have specific “open” job order quotas, this consolidation has been a deterrent in meeting those goals. The following procedure is effective immediately:

When an employer has multiple openings with different titles, salaries, and job descriptions, the One-Stop staff may enter the job orders separately. The Job Bank staff will not consolidate these job orders, unless they are duplicates. If appropriate details are lacking on the job orders, the Job Bank staff will notify the One Stop and corrective action must be taken.  If the multiple job orders are sent to the Job Bank for entry, the Job Bank staff will continue to use their discretion as to whether the job orders should be consolidated or entered separately. 

· There are several companies in the region who send/fax their job announcements on an on-going basis (weekly/monthly/etc.) to the Job Bank, as well as to the One Stops. This is often to meet EEOC requirements. They usually list many job titles, but no other specifics such as salary, hours/days, a contact name, etc., and instruct applicants to 1) apply certain days/hours of the week; 2) fax resumes; 3) apply on-line. They also may provide a website and/or a job hotline number where these same jobs are listed.  This has created an “ownership” problem. In the past, the first entity (Job Bank/One-Stop) to enter the order(s) received the credit, with several job orders being deleted as duplicates.  Each month the job orders were closed and new orders created with again, the problem of who receives the credit. Most of these companies rarely provide any placement feedback.  Beginning immediately, the following procedures will be implemented:
Job Bank will identify the companies that send/fax their job announcement on an on-going basis and whose jobs have been entered by Job Bank on a continuing basis. These job orders will remain open throughout the year, updated as information is received. It will not be necessary for One Stops to forward faxes to Job Bank or to enter job orders. Job orders for the following employers will be entered by the Job Bank and will remain open through June 30, 2005: 

U.S. Postal Service

Barton Security


 Criminalistics, Inc.,    
Mellon United

Doubletree Surfcomber

Hilton Miami Airport

Mercy Hospital

Marriott-Biscayne Bay

T.J. Maxx


Marshall’s

Miami Children’s Hospital
Miami Rescue Mission
OceanBank

Sheraton-Biscayne Bay

Ocean Reef Club

TotalBank

South Florida Trane

WPBT-Channel 2

Hertz Corp.


· Clarification  – There needs to be some clarification regarding the thirty-five (35) plus the five (5) new job orders per month for each Employer Consultant. The total of forty (40) job orders per month per each Employer Consultant is part of the Management Report Card. This measure is not a “pay point”. 

The Job Bank counts all the “open” job orders of a One Stop to meet the thirty-five (35) job orders per month per Employer Consultant. The Job Bank tracks all “open” job orders for a One Stop, including all job orders entered by the vet staff, or any station desk number assigned to the One Stop. 

When the Job Bank looks for five (5) new job orders per month per Employer Consultant, Job Bank staff is looking for NEW Employers for this program year beginning July 1, 2004.  Each month the expectation is that the Employer Consultant will reach-out and serve five (5) NEW Employers that have not previously used SFW’s Employer Service. The primary goal is to represent SFW and the Region as ONE to employers, and to increase the number of NEW Employers in Region 23 we serve (Penetration Rate).

· The Job Bank has begun looking at job orders that are not being filled. It is understood that when a job order is entered there has been contact with the employer and hopefully a positive relation has been established to assist the employer with their human resource needs. Entering job orders to simply reach a quota without any expectation of fulfilling the employer’s needs is wrong. It is presumed that there is a relationship between the Employer Consultant and the employer and that the One-Stop will follow-up with the employer to see that the employer’s needs are being met. 

· The Job Bank staff will begin conducting Employer Satisfaction Survey’s this month. Whereas, the Employer Services Management Team will design the survey questionnaire, it is vital that SFW meet/exceed the employer’s expectations. The current Employer Survey conducted nationwide concentrates on three questions to employers: 

1. How SATISFIED are you (the employer) with the services you received?

2. How well did the services you received meet your EXPECTATIONS?

3. How well did the services you (the employer) received compare with your IDEAL?

If there are questions regarding this Memo, please do not hesitate to contact the

Job Bank, (305) 470-JOBS. 

